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SUPPORTERS GROUP SUFC 2023-24 SEASON CARD SURVEY 
 
We are approaching the time where football supporters across the country eagerly 
await details from their clubs of 2023/24 season cards, and Blues supporters will be 
no different. In a season where our heroes have mounted an unlikely challenge for 
the play-offs, Southend United's supporters have been astonishing, and have done 
themselves and the club proud. They have backed the boys in some of the biggest 
numbers and with the loudest voices in the division both home and away - and have 
gained plenty of plaudits on the journey!  
 
However, it goes without saying that things off the pitch must improve quickly. The 
immoral treatment of loyal and hardworking staff has left a bitter taste in mouths. The 
chairman needs to know that the backing given to the club by its outstanding 
supporters should never be taken for granted, and that we deserve to be engaged and 
communicated with rather than treated with utter contempt. 
 
The Supporters' Groups of Southend United would therefore like to gauge the opinions 
of supporters as we enter the business end of the season and look towards the next. 
 
Please note any information you provide will be kept confidential and will 
only be used by the supporters' groups for research purposes. Closing date 
for submissions is Friday 17th March. After this date the information will be 
collated and results published. Thanks for your time. 
 
UTB. 


